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Abstract: 
A description of a three-part action research/learning project, and subsequent intermediate results, through a VSM framework. Innovative approaches, involving futures thinking, scenario orientated narratives and risk assessment were applied to a corporate planning environmental scanning process. A participant observer stance was applied to the task of ongoing engagement and communication with senior public sector executives. A focus was given to the leadership opportunities offered by using foresight techniques in conjunction with policy development. The Viable Systems Model’s (VSM) value in guiding and interpreting the research is discussed. A brief outline of possible future research directions is provided, including: (a) the construction of a decentralised “Development Directorate”; (b) evaluating modern complexity science based sense-making techniques; and (c) developing theory on governance and performance audit for sustainable development. 

________________________________________________________________

Brief CV

Name: 
Russell Clemens

Country: Australia

Qualifications: Bachelor of Business (Information Processing) 1979; Master of Futures Studies (MFS) 2005. Curtin University of Technology.

Employment: I worked in the information technology in many areas including applications programming, systems analysis, database administration, technical services management, and network systems design and implementation (1979-1999) in both public sector Health Services and Resource Industry focused organisations. I then moved into corporate planning and review (2000-2005). Currently I am working in a policy development area (2006-2008).  

Interests: Futures studies and cybernetics as they apply to sustainability – i.e., intergenerational equity, governance for sustainability, integrated policy development. Currently preparing for a PhD research project focused on the System 4 ‘development directorate’ perspective as described by Stafford Beer. 

